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Greetings From Your District Governor 

Happy New Rotary Year!! 
 
Now that it is here, let’s make it the best year ever in District 7870. 
 
We all know there are challenging times ahead, but I believe from the 
bottom of my heart, that with all our strength, resources, and taking risks by 
stepping outside our comfort zones and by working together, using our 
intelligence while depending upon our fellow Rotarians that we will thrive 
and have the best year ever.  
 

There are many changes happening in Rotary this year.  The one I think most important for you to 
know is. . .  Rotary has decided to do away with the 4 Way Test! Yes, you read that correctly.  Now 
pick yourself up off the floor and take a deep breath.  They have decided it should be the 5 Way 
Test – the fifth being “Is it fun?”  Of course, this previous statement does not meet the 4 Way Test 
of ‘Is it the truth?”.  Hopefully it did make you smile and think about whether your club is having 
fun while doing good in the world. 
 

 

http://www.rotary7870.org/


 

It’s up to you!  You set the rate of your breathing, the beating of your heart, the movements of your 
hands and even how heavy gravity is for you at any one moment in time. You decide if you want to 
approach the new Rotary year saying, “Let’s get to work!  Let’s find new ways, travel new roads, 
let’s bring high energy and volition into play, let’s get fabulous solutions found, repair what’s 
broken, eliminate what’s idiotic and go forward in the New Year!” 
 
Bring it on!  It’ll be a blast!  
 
DG Nancy Russell 
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District News 

District 7870 Golf Tournament 
It is time for the Rotary District 7870 Open !!!! 
(Congratulations to Manchester NH Rotary 2018 Champs) 
Get your team together and put date on your calendar 
  
August 16, 2019  at Bretwood GC (North Course)   
  
TIME:  11:30 AM   Friday, August 16, 2019 
  
THE PLACE:  Bretwood Golf Club, North Course 
  
THE TARIFF:  $100.00/ player - $400.00/ Team 
(Includes bag lunch, golf, cart, prizes and dinner!) 
                       Mulligans $5.00 each (max of two/per person) 
                       Putting Contest $5.00  (Winner(s) receives or   
  split ½ of the Pot !!) 
Team may have one non-Rotarian with handicap higher than 10 
(“Is it the truth”) and still win the District Trophy 
  
Any money raised, after the expenses, will be donated to Rotary Foundation. 
  
Register online at rotary7870.org  (pay with credit card) or send check made out to Rotary District 
7870 to District Treasurer Randell Barklay, 9171 Cold River Rd, Shrewsbury, VT 05738  
 
 

 
 

 



 

District 7870 Golf Tournament - VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Volunteers are needed ​at the District 7870 Golf Tournament to fill lunch bags and sit at the 
registration table.   The tournament is on ​Friday, August 16​.  Please contact Rich Berryman if 
able:  rberrymandds@gmail.com. 
 
 
 

 

Save the Dates - District 7870 Conference in May, 2020  
The ​District 7870​ Conference will be held ​May 1-3, 2020 ​Conference at Sable Oaks in Portland, 
Maine (Friday begins at 2pm and ends Sunday at 11am). 
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Club News 

Longtime Paraprofessional Honored, Students of the Month 
Recognized and New Members Inducted   
WHITE RIVER JUNCTION – On the second Tuesday of the month from October through 
May, the first thing White River Junction Rotarians would see as they entered the Getaway Lounge 
at the Hartford Area Community and Technology Center to honor the Students of the Month was 
Linda Louzier’s smiling face. 
 
Louzier, a paraprofessional with the HACTC, the technical 
school arm of Hartford High School, staffed the cash 
register and handed out red tickets for the monthly 
drawings as Rotarians paid for their lunches, which were 
prepared by the students in the Culinary Arts program 
under the direction of Chef Patrick Gobeille.  She also saw 
to it that the student honorees arrived on time, put the 
monthly menu on the blackboard, and made sure everything ran smoothly. 
 
Last month, when the Students of the Month for May were 
honored during the final luncheon of the school year, White 
River Rotarians decided to thank Louzier, who is retiring after 
29 years, with a gift card and a bouquet of flowers. 
 
Incoming District Governor Nancy Russell surprised Louzier 
with the flowers, after Rotary President Richard Hoffman, the 
Career Services Coordinator at HACTC, called her up  to the 
front of the room after everyone was seated.  Hugs and tears 
quickly followed. 
 
Louzier and her family are celebrating her retirement with a 
camping trip to Alaska. 

 
The Students of the month for Hartford High School were 
presented by Nancy Kent of the Mathematics Department. 
They were: Tyler Danielson, English; Hailey Kendall, Science; 
Madisyn D’Amico, music; Zachary Schneider, mathematics; 
Jasmine Jenkins, World Language; and Trevor Robbins, 
Independent Learning Opportunities. 
 

 



 

 
 
HACTC School counseling 
coordinator Timothy Hebert 
presented the HACTC Students 
of the Month, who were Carolyn 
North, STEM Cooperative 
Education, and Kacie Charest, 
Business 
Administration/Cooperative Education. 
 
Two new Rotarians were inducted into the club: Kelli Morneau, branch manager of Peoples’ 
United Bank on Maple Street, and Craig McCullough, of Cota & Cota, an oil and propane 
company.  

  
 

Jaffrey-Rindge Gives Donation to Charity  
Conant Athletic Director David Springfield was at the 
Thursday Jaffrey-Rindge Rotary breakfast June 19 to 
receive a substantial donation to the charity chosen by the 
NH State Division  III Boy’s Basketball Team. 
Representing the team at the Shattuck event were 
co-captains Gavin Motuzas and Jake Drew, who received 
the donation from Charitable Giving Chair Gail Therriault 
on behalf of Community Strategies.  Their high quality 
residential and non-residential programs for men and 
women with intellectual or developmental disabilities in 
Keene assisted the coaches’ brother during health 
difficulties.  Funds for special donations come from fund raising from a generous community! 
  

 

 



 

Peterborough Rotary Presents Five Paul Harris Fellows  
The Peterborough Rotary Club presented five Paul Harris Fellows at the Passing of the Gavel 
Dinner held at the Hancock Inn in Hancock, NH.  
 
Five community members were honored as Paul Harris Fellows. Dorothy Peterson was recognized 
for her long-standing support of the Peterborough community; she was presented her medallion 
and pin by her son, Andy Peterson. ConVal School Counselor JoAnn Fletcher was recognized for 
her service as the Interact advisor and her support of several community service efforts with that 
group. Rotarian Norm Makechnie was recognized for his decades of service to the Peterborough 
Rotary Club and for his selfless efforts to our community. Barbara Miller was honored for her 
long-standing support of the Peterborough Community. Club President Bob MacDonald, who 
will continue as president for a second term, was also recognized with a Paul Harris Fellow +4 for 
his dedication and service to Rotary.  
 
The Paul Harris Fellow is named for the founder of Rotary, Paul Harris. 
 
The Paul Harris Fellow was established in 1957 to express appreciation for the contribution to the 
humanitarian and educational programs of the Rotary Foundation. 
 
Paul Harris Fellows were given only to Rotarians until 1979, when Rotary International challenged 
each club to award a Paul Harris Fellow to people in the larger community. For every Paul Harris 
Fellow given by a Rotary Club, funds have been donated by the Club to the Rotary Foundation in 
the recipient’s name, as a thank you for their service. 
 
Rotarians designate a Paul Harris Fellow to recognize a person whose life demonstrates a shared 
purpose with the objectives and mission of The Rotary Foundation to build world understanding 
and peace. 
 
There are three emblems of a Paul Harris Fellow are the certificate, the pin, and medallion. The 
certificate states that a person is named a Paul Harris Fellow “In appreciation of tangible and 
significant assistance given for the furtherance of better understanding and friendly relations 
between the peoples of the world.” 
 
Peterborough Rotary is part of an International group of service‐minded business and professional 
leaders devoted to helping area youth through programs such as Operation Santa, scholarships, 
ConVal Quest, polio eradication, youth exchange, and the ConVal Interact Club. We work to 
improve our community through several projects, the most visible of which are Rotary‐ Wilder 
Park and the downtown holiday decorations. We also support other local organizations such as the 
Boy Scouts and Windy Row Learning Center.  For more information go to 
http://peterbororotary.org​. 

 

http://peterbororotary.org/


 

 
Pictured (L-R), Barbara Miller, Bob MacDonald, Dorothy 
Peterson, Norman Makechnie, and JoAnn Fletcher 
 
  
 
 

 
 

Passing the Gavel - Jaffrey-Rindge   
At the Annual Gavel Night of the Jaffrey-Rindge Rotary 
Club on Thursday, June 27, a changing of the leadership 
ceremony celebrated past accomplishments under 
President Bob, and looked forward to the future service 
to the two communities with Jaffrey Town Manager Jon 
Frederick in charge. 
 
In recognition of his having served two one-year terms as 
Club President, Bob Schaumann (L) was honored with a 
Paul Harris Fellowship and received a handsome plaque 
with gavel from incoming President Jon Frederick.  In 
his "farewell" speech, Bob made it a point to review the many things that the Club membership had 
accomplished the past few years that benefitted both the towns of Jaffrey and Rindge, with thanks 
to all. 
 
  

 
 
 
 

 



 

Stockwell Takes Office as President of Keene Elm City Rotary   
Craig Stockwell is the new president of Keene Elm City Rotary (KECR). Stockwell, who is taking 
the reins from immediate past president, Glenn Galloway, is a visual artist and director of the MFA 
in Visual Arts program at the New Hampshire Institute of Art. He received his Bachelor of Fine 
Arts from the Rhode Island School of Design, Masters of Education degree from Antioch 
University and Masters of Fine Arts degree from the Vermont College of Fine Arts. He has been a 
member of the Keene Elm City Rotary club since 2001. 
  
In accepting the President’s gavel from Galloway, Stockwell thanked the club’s members for their 
trust. “I’ve been here 18 years, and this club takes care of stuff,” he said. “This club is very good at 
carrying itself. So when members step forward, they know they’re not taking on a heavy burden. 
We just have to keep steering the ship. I’m excited for the coming year.” 
  
Additional members of the executive team include: 
President Elect: Kathy Collinsworth 
Secretary: Ann Heffernon 
Treasurer: Phil Hueber 
  
[IMAGE CAPTION: Stockwell Accepts the Gavel from 
Immediate Past President, Glenn Galloway] 
 
 
  

 
 

Keene Elm City Rotary Awards Scholarships to Local Students  
In June, the Keene Elm City Rotary club awarded five financial awards as part its Unsung Heroes 
Scholarship Fund. The scholarship fund is designed to recognize the unsung heroes of our region: 
those who embody the Rotary ideal of “service above self.” We seek candidates who have engaged 
in significant service to their communities, schools, religious organizations or to their own 
struggling families. 
 
The scholarships are open to any Monadnock region resident who has been accepted into an 
accredited institution of higher learning and needs financial support to enroll in that institution. 
 
This year’s winners are: 
 
Tamika Marciniec 

 



 

Michelle Bourassa 
Jude Nuru 
Harry  Thomas 
Evelyn Proctor 
 
Each winner was awarded $1,000, and this year’s recipients represented a wide range of ages and 
educational goals, including two Keene High School students who are heading off to four-year 
universities in the Fall (University of Missouri and University of New Hampshire); Jude Nuru of 
Antioch University who will be using the scholarship funds to travel back to his native Ghana to 
continue his doctoral research into energy and environmental studies; and Tamika Marciniec, a 
mother of three who is pursuing a nursing degree at River Valley Community College. 
 
“These scholarships often allows adults to continue their education without taking on a second or 
third job to pay for their classes or certifications,” says Jay Smeltz, Elm City Rotarian and member 
of the scholarship committee. 
 
In addition to the monetary award, the Keene Elm 
City Rotary Club offers mentoring and networking to 
assist the recipient in their chosen course of study. 
 
[IMAGE CAPTION: Scholarship winners with 
Unsung Heroes committee members] 
 
  

 
 

Newport Rotary Club Awards Seven Mini Grants  
The Newport Rotary Club has announced the award of seven Newport Rotary Teachers’ Mini 
Grants to Newport Middle High School teachers totaling $4,399.00. The grant program was 
started in 2017 and awards grants to teachers in the Newport Middle High School for projects in 
grades 9-12. The grants provide funds to innovative teachers who want to implement new ideas to 
enrich the classroom and increase student learning.  The grants are awarded for initiatives that 
would not otherwise have sufficient sources of funding or when teachers would have to use their 
own money to support the projects.  
 
The funds used for the Mini Grants come from money raised each year at Newport Rotary’s Penny 
Sale. Newport Rotary is proud to help further the education of students in our area and 
congratulates this year’s recipients.  
  

 



 

 
 
 

Ludlow Rotary - Changing of the Gavel  
In keeping with its annual tradition, the Ludlow Rotary Club conducted its “changing of the 
gavel” ceremony at its last meeting in June. This particular tradition was made all the more 
significant as it marked the completion of a year in which the leadership of the LRC was conducted 
by five women Rotarians to celebrate the 30th year in which women had participated in Rotary 
International. 
Mark Huntley accepted the gavel from the five women who had led the organization in a year of 
“great achievement and lots of fun” as noted by 
one of the presiding officers as they turned over the 
leadership of LRC to the new president. 
The LRC was created in 1927 and has been 
involved in many area community projects as well 
as those associated with Rotary International. The 
club serves the Cavendish, Ludlow, Mount Holly, 
and Plymouth regions. The LRC normally meets 
for lunch on Tuesday at DJ’s Restaurant. 
  
Photo:  Sharon Bixby, Jill Tofferi, Brigid Sullivan, 
Mark Huntley, Mary Crowley and Barbara LeMire 
 
  

 
 

Fair Haven Rotary “Run for Rotary”  
It's been over 20 years since the Fair Haven Rotary Club held a 5K, and after the wild success of our 
one on Saturday July 6th, we can say with certainty "Wait until NEXT YEAR!" Thank you so 
much to our runners and walkers! 
 
🥇Congratulations to our overall winners 🥇 
Annabel Gregg from Greenwich, NY and Jason Linendoll from Hudson Falls, NY!  
Our youngest racer was 5 and our oldest was 73! Without you all braving the hazy, hot, humid 
weather, we wouldn't have had the successful event we did!  
. 
. 
When good friends Mary Lou Thompson (wife of Rotarian Ed Thompson)  and Rotarian Joan 
Brown came to the club to resurrect and blend two very successful, yet retired events, the original 

 



 

goal was 50 entrants- and you guys blew that up! Over ONE HUNDRED of you registered for our 
race, and that tells us one thing! The area is hungry for a 5K! Again, thank you to you, our 
participants- and a special thanks to our sponsors and our team of Rotarians and volunteers!   
 
It was a great community event and we can't do it without great community members like all of 
you! Thank you again from a very grateful Fair Haven Rotary Club! 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

Fair Haven Rotary Tree Planting 
If you have been around the lakes region for any length of time, you are familiar with our Great 
Benson Fishing Derby! It's our largest fundraiser, and our HQ is at Crystal Beach on beautiful Lake 
Bomoseen. The town of Castleton is gracious enough to let us move in for the weekend of the 
derby, so we wanted to show a little extra gratitude for their generosity they have shown us over the 
years.  
 
The club, with Rotarian Bob Helm's guidance, purchased a 
gorgeous 10' silver maple that was planted in early June. 
Interestingly enough though, before the club could do the 
"dirty work", town employee Karen Stewart jumped in with 
Bob, along with employee Heath Goyette and Lion Scott 
Welch. They got the job done. So a special shout out to them, 
for just "handling it" when the time came. The Rotarian's still 
showed up at their appointed time to plant though, and 
snapped this shot. Thank you to our planting crew and our 
community for their continued, tireless support of our 
organization and shenanigans. 
 
l-r: Caren Helm, Jenn Larson, Bob Helm, Bobbi Hults, Alix 
Vander Els, Joan Brown, Dianne Barclay, Ed Thompson and Jim Wright. Thank you to our 
awesome young photographers who happened to be playing basketball nearby when we realized we 
didn't have anyone to snap a picture- Blake Billings & Jesse Ramsey. 
 

 
 

 



 

Laconia Rotary Announces Winner of the Harley Davidson Raffle   
John Goewey of Schenectady, New York is the winner of the 27​th​ annual Motorcycle Raffle, the 
major fundraiser put on by the Rotary Club of Laconia. This year, the prize was a 2019 Harley 
Davidson FLHX Street Glide. The bike has the color of ‘Wicked Red’, has ABS braking, security, 
cruise control, GTS Boom Audio with GPS, and has a manufacturer’s suggested retail price of 
$24,482.  Goewey bought winning ticket #0295 in the opening hours of sales on Bike Week from 
the Rotary’s raffle booth on Lakeside Avenue in the Weirs while attending with his son to celebrate 
his son’s birthday. The winning ticket was drawn by a member of the Laconia Police Department 
at the close of Bike Week. 

When he received the call, Goewey was attending a gathering of around eighty relatives. They were 
celebrating the uniting of previously unknown family members who were discovered through an 
ancestry program. “Hey everyone, I won a Harley!” he yelled to the crowd and was promptly 
answered by cheers. “It’s been a weekend full of surprises, all of them blessings,” he said later during 
the call. 

Although he’s been riding for over 35 years, 
this was only Goewey’s second visit to 
Laconia’s Bike Week. His first visit was in 
2014 in order to put some miles on his first 
Harley Davidson, purchased after decades 
of riding on import models. 

Goewey is an active member of his church 
and frequently supports charitable causes 
like Rotary, though when he bought the 
ticket, he was largely unaware of the work that Rotary does. After hearing that he had won the bike, 
he did some research about the club and learned more about their charity work and volunteerism. 
  
“I’m very thankful to the Lord for this gift, and really appreciate the charity work that Rotary 
supports,” Goewey said as he was picking up his new bike at Heritage Harley Davidson in 
Concord, who sponsors the raffle and assists the club with getting the bike ready for the winner. 
“I’m especially happy to learn about their international work helping people in need in third world 
countries, because as a member of my local church, we recently built an orphanage in Haiti.”  
  

 
 

 



 

Wallingford Rotary’s Annual Fishing Clinic and Derby   
There are two events that the Wallingford Rotary prides itself on doing for the community each 
and every year – one is our annual bike safety day where every child who comes is fitted with a free, 
brand new bicycle helmet and given the opportunity to navigate an obstacle course, have their 
bicycle inspected and adjusted and learn all about road and bike safety in addition to having a great 
time, eating lots of hot dogs and winning prizes including bicycles. The other event, which takes 
places shortly after bike safety day is our annual Fishing Clinic and Derby. The event attracts kids 
and their adults from all over the area. The former Glendenning Pond on the beautiful West Hill 
Road in Wallingford is the spot, where over two hundred fish are stocked by Vermont Fish and 
Wildlife each year, just prior to the derby. 
  
Each year, area children equipped with fishing pole in hand are treated to a clinic to learn the basics 
and safety procedures for fishing, all taught by community volunteers. Then, the kids are turned 
loose to use their newly acquired skills and catch some fish! This year we had a record turnout for a 
beautiful day by the pond, now owned by Florida Rotarian Dave Dunlap and his wife Holly, who 
graciously agreed to allow the time honored tradition to continue when they purchased the 
property a few years ago. 
  
This year’s statistics: 
37 registered youth participants 
131 fish caught by those kids and measured 
11 members volunteered their time that morning 
80 hot dogs were cooked and enjoyed 
  
All in all another great community give-back event, free and sponsored by our Wallingford Rotary 
Club – the small but mighty club!  

  

 



 

 
  

 
 
 
 

Peterborough Rotary Charitable Fund to Receive Support from 
Charitable Gaming  
About ten years ago the Peterborough Rotary Club created a 501(c)3 entity, the Peterborough 
Rotary Charitable Fund as a means of accepting donations for its charitable programs from 
individuals who valued the ability to make a tax-deductible donation.  Shortly after the fund's 
formation, one of the club members realized that the step also created an opportunity to participate 
in the state's Charitable Gaming program now regulated under the New Hampshire Lottery 
Commission.   
 
The ​Racing and Charitable Gaming Division​ program enables a commercial enterprise to offer 
casino-gambling to the public under rather strict guidelines as long as a significant portion of the 
profits are shared with a qualified non-profit organization from within the state as a sponsor. 
Non-profits can only sponsor up to ten days per year of such gaming and need to demonstrate that 
their true purpose is supporting public charity. 
 
Our club had sponsored a share of days ten years ago at the River Poker Club, then in neighboring 
Milford, NH, for several years until that location was closed.  This contributed about $4,000 to 
$8,000  each year toward our community programs.  It also gave us a few opportunities for a "club 
poker night" where interested members could participate in a casino-style poker game at a table 
where we not only knew that any table winnings would stay with some member of the club, but 
about 35% of any profits from house winnings would also return to our club. 
 
Any Rotarian with an inclination to occasionally participate in Casino gaming can enjoy that same 
spirit of knowing that any losses on their part can still be gains for some Rotary programs if they 
just choose to play on one of our days as a Charity Partner.  The assigned days are normally in a 

 



 

block of ten consecutive days, but we were only offered a very unusual set of dates this year and 
were still happy to accept.  We have three days in August (19, 20, and 31) and seven days in early 
December (1-5, 7 and 8). 
 
In 2016 the operators of the former Poker Club opened the much more substantial operation, The 
River Casino and Sports Bar at 53 High Street in Nashua, NH.  The club member who had 
originally worked out our participation as a "Charity Partner" was unable to follow up at the time 
and, also, more charities are interested in participating than can be used each year and the change in 
venue made us appear less a "local" charity.  It took some considerable effort to assure that the 
documentation of our status with multiple state and federal filings and certifications were all up to 
date and reestablish our ties to the Casino, but it appears that the net proceeds to our charitable 
fund should be at least $12,000 to $15,000.  The charitable proceeds had improved considerably 
after October 2018 when somewhat higher table limits were approved by the state.  That number 
can vary considerably because, interestingly, it is directly tied to the actual betting and payouts for 
the ten assigned days and a really big payout can create a big effect, so that the contract guarantees 
the charity cannot experience an overall loss for their ten days but does not cap any gain. 
 
We are happy to share what we learned with any interested clubs.    

 

Events and Fundraisers 
 

19th Annual Duck Race in Ludlow   
19​th​ Annual Duck Race is set for Saturday, August 17, 2019 at 12 noon in Ludlow at Depot Street 
Bridge.  Duckies are $5.00 each or a quack pack is $20.  Cash prizes! 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 

Lakes Region Rotary Annual Car Show 

 
 
 

Calendars 
 

District 7870 Calendar 

 



 

So much going on within the clubs in the district!   Be sure to regular check this District 
Calendar of Events: ​ ​http://rotary7870.org/events/calendar 

Do you have an entry for the District online calendar?   Please email your entry to: 
prrotary7870@gmail.com. 

 
 

Months of the Rotary Year 
Many months of the year are designated by Rotary International for special significance. Here are 
the ones for this​ ​Rotary year​: 
 
August 2019 
Membership and New Club Development Month 
 
September 2019 
Basic Education and Literacy Month 
 
October 2019 
Economic and Community Development Month 
7-13 October — Rotary Alumni Reconnect Week 
24 October — World Polio Day 
 
November 2019 
Rotary Foundation Month 
4-10 World Interact Week 
 
December 2019 
Disease Prevention and Treatment Month 
 
January 2020 
Vocational Service Month 
19-25 January — ​International Assembly​, San Diego, California, USA 
 
February 2020 
Peace and Conflict Prevention/Resolution Month 
23 February — Rotary's anniversary 
 
March 2020 
Water and Sanitation Month 

 

http://rotary7870.org/events/calendar
https://my.rotary.org/en/news-media/calendar
https://my.rotary.org/en/news-media/node/10971


 

9-15 March — World Rotaract Week 
31 March — Preregistration discount ends for the ​Rotary International Convention 
 
April 2020 
Maternal and Child Health Month 
30 April — ​Rotary International Convention​ registrations and ticket cancellations are due 
 
May 2020 
Youth Service Month 
1-3 ​District 7870​ Conference at Sable Oaks in Portland, Maine (Friday begins at 2pm and ends 
Sunday at 11am) 
 
June 2020 
Rotary Fellowships Month 
6-10 June — ​Rotary International Convention​, Honolulu, Hawaii, USA 
 

 

Miscellaneous 

Have Something You’d Like to Share with the Entire District? 
Updates and short (1 page) articles, along with images ​(Word and JPEGS only. NO PDFs please) 
may be submitted to Martin Cohn, Dick Mills, Robert Schaumann, and Maureen Mooney at 
prrotary7870@gmail.com​ to be included in the Monthly Newsletter. The District Newsletter is a 
means of communicating with other clubs in our district: items of interest, upcoming events, 
fundraisers or opportunities for service.  

Deadline for next Newsletter Submissions: ​August 15th, 2019. 

 
 

Website and Social Media 
Be sure to check (and share) the Rotary District 7870 ​website ​at:  ​www.rotary7870.org​. 
 

Be sure to join (and share) the Rotary District 7870 ​Facebook page ​here:​    
 

 

http://www.riconvention.org/
http://www.riconvention.org/
http://www.riconvention.org/
https://www.rotary7870.org/
http://www.riconvention.org/
http://www.rotary7870.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/53386313539/

